
From: Gary Vander Borge  
Sent: Thursday, November 16, 2017 11:53 AM 
To: DOL Energy Advisory Board Information 
Cc: Leiton, Rachel - OWCP; Kirk_D_Domina; deb@eecap.org; roades.carrie@dol.gov; Executive 
Secretariat 
Subject: PUBLIC  
 
#4 - Industrial hygienist are never used except to issue a basis for denial as occurs when DOL utilized by 
using "Contract Medical Consultants" working as subcontractors for my former employer Lockheed 
Martin.  Since Lockheed Martin employees are QTC subcontractors, this constitutes the basis for a 
"CONFLICT OF INTEREST" that was initiated by DOL OWCP and DEEOICP DIRECTORS.  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 


